Corrections and Additions to EA-2L Course Outline and Problems
Spring, 2015
Page 441:
In the section at the bottom of the page, it is no longer the case that all new plans are exempt from the PBGC variable rate premium.  Only small plans (100 or fewer participants) that are new are exempt from the variable premium in the first year.

Page 442:
The flat premium for multiemployer plans for 2015 has been increased to $26 per participant.

Page 444:
The third statement on this page should be deleted.

Page 516:
In the final box in the flow chart, the parenthetical “plus $300” should state “plus $300 if PV > $5,000”.

In addition, the following PBGC Technical Updates were added to the reading list in the final Joint Board syllabus.

14-1
This technical update provides for special one-time options for the possible use of the 2013 MAP-21 plan effective rate in discounting receivable contributions for purposes of the 2014 PBGC variable rate premium calculation.  


The PBGC will not require a plan that makes a 2014 premium filing using an asset value that includes 2013 contributions receivable discounted using MAP-21 effective interest rates and uses HATFA rates for 2013 funding purposes, to pay additional premium or late payment charges or amend its 2014 premium filing where all of the following conditions are met:

· The 2014 premium filing is due on or before December 31, 2014, and is timely made.

· As of the 2014 premium due date, the plan has not filed a 2013 Schedule SB based on HATFA calculations.

· The asset value reported in the 2014 premium filing included contributions made after the end of the 2013 plan year discounted using the effective interest rate that would have applied had HATFA not been enacted (i.e., based on the MAP‑21 corridor).

· The plan's contributions for the 2013 plan year made after the end of such plan year do not exceed $25 million.

14-2
This technical update describes timing issues with regard to the 2013 ERISA section 4010 filings with the PBGC due to changes under HATFA.  Filings made for 2013 that are incorrect due to HATFA changes do not need to be amended.

